ER 11-6-40

Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 5, 1990

Present: William Suydam, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Madeleine Henley, AA, Betty Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Gary Gagnon reported that both Mike and he have been unable to take vacation this year due to shortage of men. The Selectmen agreed they can carry over their vacation time until next year.

The easement deed for the water line on the former Reel property was signed by Sewer and Water Commissioners, Ben Pratt, and Eric Tenney and Selectmen, Edwin Rowehl and Bill Suydam.

Arthur Stenberg, Building Inspector, gave his monthly report. Ed gave a report on activities of the Planning Board.

The Selectmen's School Advisory Committee was discussed. Don Phelps will be replacing William Suydam.

Bill Suydam moved to thank Antrim Lumber, and Edmunds Hardware for the donation of paint which was used by a group of volunteers, list attached, to paint the former post office and office in the Town Hall over the past weekend. Second, Ed Rowehl, so moved.

Letter of commendation regarding Mike Clemens was reviewed by the selectmen.

Since the Mill Pond committee is not dredging the pond, they do not need a permit as suggested by the wetlands board.

Ed moved to go into executive session per RSA 91:A, second, Bill Suydam. So moved.

Meeting reconvened.

Ed Rowehl moved to accept Madeleine Henley's resignation effective December 4th. Second Bill Suydam, So moved.

Ed reported a large tree branch broke off a pine tree and fell into the Elm Ave. cemetery. Fortunately it did not land on any monuments.

Meeting adjourned 9:45

ems

Harry Page + Phil wight speckled Fir nov. 2 to supon for dat Showed up to help gainst tourhald Sat. Nov. 3 Bubara + Fred Elia Special Thanks to Betty + Bees Show Ed Lowell Edmundstandarere + Centrim Tumber for donating paint set. Phil Lwight Lois Xassiman Jou Davis Bran Richards Marcia & Rick Bemont & Wilhi May & Fordon aller Madeluses Mare Loga Joe South Menta